



RECONSTRUCTION OF STORM SEWERS, SANITARY SEWERS, AND WATER MAINS IN CONEY ISLAND

PROJECT ID: CONISPH3A

Borough: Brooklyn

Community Meeting Tele/Videoconference Wednesday, July 8th 2020 @ 7pm

To Join Online:

- Click the following link: https://zoom.us/j/96697605651
- You'll have the option to join on your browser, or using the Zoom App. Video is optional.

To Call In Using a Phone:

- Dial in using the following number: +1 646 558 8656 US (New York)
- When prompted, enter the Meeting ID: 966 9760 5651

To receive an email reminder with information enclosed, you may RSVP at the following link: https://bit.ly/3bh30kp

The New York City Department of Design and Construction (DDC) is upgrading the storm sewers, sanitary sewers, and water mains in your area. The contractor performing the work is Triumph Construction Corp. On behalf of DDC, AMC Engineering has prepared a Public Participation Plan to inform the public on upcoming construction that will require groundwater control and dewatering activities in your area, and on the State Pollution Discharge Elimination System (SPDES) permit application process.

At the meeting, an overview of the scope of work, schedules, impacts and the proposed mitigation measures as it pertains to the groundwater control and dewatering activities in the areas of construction within Coney Island, will be presented by a representative from Triumph Construction Corp. The meeting is open to all residents in the Coney Island area near the Coney Island Creek, and the floor will be opened to the public for questions, comments, and concerns.

If you have any questions regarding the meeting, please contact the Community Construction Liaison, Gregory Fontaine by phone at (347) 702-8897, by email at conisph3accl@gmail.com, or visit the DDC field office located at 1220 Surf Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11224.

- Project documents, including the full Participation Plan, Fact Sheet, and permit information can be accessed at any time by visiting the DDC project website under CONISPH3:
 http://www1.nyc.gov/site/ddc/contracts/public-participation-plan.page
- If you are not able to attend the tele/videoconference, questions or comments may be submitted via email, writing, or telephone until July 23, 2020 using the contact information provided above.